Public Works Committee
Nov. 5, 2014

Meeting Minutes

Members present:   Nick Hofmeister, Town Manager Tonya Galbraith, Public Works Commissioner Ron Crider, Town Engineer Mark Witsman and Tom Strayer

Others present:  Plan Director Ryan Crum and Melissa Davidson, minutes

1.  Approval of October 7, 2014 minutes
Motion by Ms. Galbraith to approve the October minutes as written.  2nd by Mr. Hofmeister.  Passes: 5/0.

2. Project Updates

· Recreational Trails Project- Trail work continues with a focus on the handicap ramps and the south end.  Construction will be heavy until the work is complete.  The project should be completed in two to three weeks.  

· Bay Creek East Section 3 - Curbs are going in and then proof roll and paving.  Section will be recorded soon.  
· VS Engineering Reports on Signal Warrants Analysis (CR 600W & 900N, CR 600W & Brookside Pky/Emerald Springs Blvd.) – The intersection at CR 600W and 900N didn’t meet all requirements for a traffic signal light but met enough conditions to be able to install one.  The intersection at CR 600W and Brookside Parkway and Emerald Springs Blvd. did not meet the requirements to have a traffic signal at all.  Members of the Committee would like to see a roundabout but there is no money available for that scope of a project.  Mr. Witsman will get cost estimate of changing out the flashing light at CR 600W & 900N with a traffic signal for next month’s meeting.  
3.  Pay Applications and Invoices
· Smith Projects – Invoice in the amount of $101,115.00.  This invoice has been reviewed by Mr. Witsman.  

Motion by Mr. Hofmeister to approve payment to Smith Projects in the amount of $101,115.00.  2nd by Ms. Galbraith.  Passes: 5/0.

· Calumet Civil Contractors, Inc. - This invoice is for patching CR 750N and CR 800N in the amount of $62,667.42.  This is slightly over budget and Mr. Witsman would like to get clear reasons for the discrepancies before approving payment.  

Motion by Mr. Hofmeister to approve $61,2700 and if able to support overage then to pay $62,667.42 but not to exceed the amount of $62,667.42.  2nd by Mr. Crider.  Passes: 5/0.

4.  Public Works Report- Department has been preparing for winter and has had the trucks serviced and the snow plows ready to go.  A new storage shed was built to hold lawn mowers.

5. Old business – Mr. Hofmeister would like to have the quarterly budget analysis since there has not been one in quite some time.  Mr. Hofmeister would like for the Department Heads to be able to read and support their expenditures.  
6. New Business – None.
7. Next Meeting – Dec. 2, 2014

8. Adjourn

Motion by Ms. Galbraith.  2nd by Mr. Hofmeister.

